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February 6, 2013 
 
 TO: HONORABLE ANGUS MCKELVEY, CHAIR, HONORABLE DEREK 

KAWAKAMI, VICE CHAIR AND MEMBERS OF THE HOUSE COMMITTEE ON 
CONSUMER PROTECTION AND COMMERCE 

 
SUBJECT: SUPPORT OF H.B. 1194, RELATING TO SUBCONTRACTORS. Repeals the 

temporary suspension under Act 105, SLH 2011, on the general excise tax 
exemption on amounts deducted from the gross income of subcontractors. 

 
HEARING 

 DATE: Wednesday,  February 6, 2013 
TIME: 2:30 p.m. 
PLACE: Conference Room 325 

 
 
Dear Chair Angus McKelvey, Vice Chair Derek Kawakami and Members of the Committee: 
 
Commercial Shelving, Inc. supports the passage of H.B. 1194, Relating to Subcontractors 
because it will repeal the temporary suspension under Act 105, SLH 2011, regarding the 
general excise tax (GET) exemption on amounts deducted from the gross income of 
subcontractors. 
 
Our company remains concerned about Act 105 (SLH, 2011), which suspended several 
exemptions from the GET for two years, beginning July 1, 2011, particularly its effects on 
construction activity because of the included subcontractor exemption. We fully support the 
scheduled sunset and termination of Act 105 on June 30, 2013, and this bill would ensure the 
termination of Act 105 does happen.  
 
We believe that the suspension of the general excise tax exemption for construction is having a 
chilling effect on new developments that are not released due to the added cost. We are also 
deeply concerned that the longer the suspension remains in effect, the more likely contracting 
business will change in Hawaii to the detriment of our industry.  
 
Accordingly, Commercial Shelving, Inc. supports H.B. 1194.  
 
Thank you for the opportunity to testify in this matter. 
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February 5, 2013 

 

 

Testimony to the House Committee on Consumer Protection & Commerce 
Wednesday, February 6, 2013 
2:30 p.m. 
State Capitol - Conference Room 325 

 
RE: H.B. 1194, RELATING TO SUBCONTRACTORS 

 
Dear Chair McKelvey, Vice-Chair Kawakami, and members of the committee: 

 

I am Greg Thielen, President and RME of Complete Construction Services.  I am a Small 

Business Owner and have over 20 years experience in the Construction Industry. 

 

    Complete Construction Services strongly supports H.B. 1194, which repeals the 
temporary suspension under Act 105, SLH 2011, on the general excise tax exemption on 
amounts deducted from the gross income of subcontractors. Prior to Act 105, 
contractors were able to deduct the amount they paid to subcontractors when 
calculating their tax liability on construction projects. 
 
     In 2011, in an attempt to help close a $1.3 billion deficit in the State’s budget, Act 
105 was passed to suspend various tax exemptions under Chapter 237-13. Of particular 
concern relates to Chapter 237-13(3)(B), which includes “amounts deducted from the 
gross income received by contractors.” According to the Department of Taxation, this 
particular suspension alone would have generated approximately $135 million in new 
revenue through FY 2013. This amount reflects 34% of the revenue generated by the 
suspension of 22 exemptions. However, in May 2012, the Department of Taxation 
reported that suspension of the subcontractor’s deduction was expected to generate 
only $50 million in new revenues in 2012, and less in 2013. 
 
     The subcontractors deduction was created over 75 years ago to prevent the 
“pyramiding” (double taxation) of the GET. This is typical in construction-related projects 
where work is performed by various specialty contractors. If a general contractor passes 
on a 4% tax to his customer and the general contractor hires a subcontractor to perform 
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part of the work, the general contractor cannot deduct payments made to the 
subcontractor, even if the subcontractor has charged the general contractor for his 
portion of the work at 4%. 
 
 This is not a fair tax policy as it taxes the construction industry at a higher rate 
than other industries.  It encourages use of unlicensed subcontractors since there is no 
deduction offered for the legitimate licensed subcontractors.  It hurts small businesses 
and their employees as well as the consumers purchasing their products. 
 

Thank you for the opportunity to provide this testimony. 

 

       Sincerely, 

           
       Greg Thielen 

       President/RME 
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Via Fax (8080 586-8437 

February 6, 2013 

TO: 	HONORABLE ANGUS MCKELVEY, CHAIR, HONORABLE DEREK 
KAWAKAMI, VICE CHAIR AND MEMBERS OF THE HOUSE COMMITTEE ON 
CONSUMER PROTECTION AND COMMERCE 

SUBJECT: SUPPORT OF H.B. 1194, RELATING TO SUBCONTRACTORS. Repeals the 
temporary suspension under Act 105, SLH 2011, on the general excise tax 
exemption on amounts deducted from the gross income of subcontractors. 

HEARING 
DATE. 	Wednesday, February 5, 2013 

TIME: 	2:30 p.m. 
PLACE: 	Conference Room 325 

Dear Char Angus McKelvey, Vice Chair Derek Kawakami and Members of the Committee 

Jack Wolfe Insurance, Inc supports  the passage of H.B. 1194, Relating to Subcontractors 
because it will repeal the temporary suspension under Act 105, SLH 2011. regarding the 
general excise tax (GET) exemption on amounts deducted from the gross income of 
subcontractors. 

Our company remains concerned about Act 105 (SW, 2011), which suspended several 
exemptions from the GET for two years, beginning July 1, 2011. particularly its effects on 
construction activity because of the included subcontractor exemption. We fully support the 
scheduled sunset and termination of Act 105 on June 30, 2013, and this bill would ensure the 
termination of Act 105 does happen. 

We believe that the suspension of the general excise tax exemption for construction is having a 
chilling effect on new developments that are not released due to the added cost. We are also 
deeply concerned that the longer the suspension remains in effect, the more likely contracting 
business will change in Hawaii to the detriment of our industry. 

Accordingly, Jack Wolfe Insurance, Inc. supports  N.B. 1194. 

Thank you for the opportunity to testify in this matter. 
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      “Building Better Communities”           
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_____________________________ 
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Treasurer 
Guy J. Shindo 
First Hawaiian Bank 
 

Secretary 
Richard Hobson, Jr. 
Gentry Homes, Ltd.    
 

Special Appointee-Builder 
Paul D. Silen 
Hawaiian Dredging Construction Co., Inc. 
 

Special Appointee-Associate 
Craig Washofsky 
Servco Home & Appliance Distribution   
 

Immediate Past President 
Dean I. Asahina 
Universal Construction, Inc. 
 

Chief Executive Officer 
Karen T. Nakamura 
BIA-Hawaii 
 

2013 Directors 
_____________________________ 
 

Anthony Borge 

RMA Sales 
 

Clifton Crawford 
C&J Contracting, Inc. 
 
David S. Chang 
Chang Holding Company 
 
Dean Uchida 
SSFM International, Inc. 
 
Evan Fujimoto 
Graham Builders, Inc. 
 

Gary T. Okimoto 
Honolulu Wood Treating 
 

Mark Kennedy 
HASEKO Construction Kamakana, LLC 
 

Marshall Hickox 

Homeworks Construction, Inc.   
 
Michael Watanabe 
JW, Inc.   
 

Ryan Engle 
Bays Lung Rose & Holma  
 
Scotty Anderson 
Pacific Rim Partners 
 
W. Bruce Barrett 
Castle & Cooke Homes Hawaii, Inc. 
 

 
Testimony to the House Committee on Consumer Protection & Commerce 
Wednesday, February 6, 2013 
2:30 p.m. 
State Capitol - Conference Room 325 

 
RE: H.B. 1194, RELATING TO SUBCONTRACTORS 

 
Dear Chair McKelvey, Vice-Chair Kawakami, and members of the committee: 
 
     My name is Gladys Marrone, Director of Government Relations for the Building 
Industry Association of Hawaii (BIA-Hawaii), the voice of the construction industry. 
BIA-Hawaii promotes its members through advocacy and education, and provides 
community outreach programs to enhance the quality of life for the people of 
Hawaii. BIA-Hawaii is a not-for-profit professional trade organization, chartered in 
1955, and affiliated with the National Association of Home Builders. 
 
     BIA-Hawaii strongly supports H.B. 1194, which repeals the temporary 
suspension under Act 105, SLH 2011, on the general excise tax exemption on 
amounts deducted from the gross income of subcontractors. Prior to Act 105, 
contractors were able to deduct the amount they paid to subcontractors when 
calculating their tax liability on construction projects. 
 
     In 2011, in an attempt to help close a $1.3 billion deficit in the State’s budget, 
Act 105 was passed to suspend various tax exemptions under Chapter 237-13. Of 
particular concern relates to Chapter 237-13(3)(B), which includes “amounts 
deducted from the gross income received by contractors.” According to the 
Department of Taxation, this particular suspension alone would have generated 
approximately $135 million in new revenue through FY 2013. This amount reflects 
34% of the revenue generated by the suspension of 22 exemptions. However, in 
May 2012, the Department of Taxation reported that suspension of the 
subcontractor’s deduction was expected to generate only $50 million in new 
revenues in 2012, and even less in 2013. 
 
     The subcontractors deduction was created over 75 years ago to prevent the 
“pyramiding” (double taxation) of the GET. This is typical in construction-related 
projects where work is performed by various specialty contractors. If a general 
contractor passes on a 4% tax to his customer and the general contractor hires a 
subcontractor to perform part of the work, the general contractor cannot deduct 
payments made to the subcontractor, even if the subcontractor has charged the 
general contractor for his portion of the work at 4%. 
 
     Act 105’s suspension of the subcontractors’ deduction has made it difficult for 
small- and mid-size contractors to compete with large contractors. Smaller 
contractors need help from consultants and subcontractors because they lack the 
necessary licenses to complete all aspects of a project themselves, while big  
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Representative Angus McKelvey, Chair 
Consumer Protection & Commerce 
Wednesday, February 6, 2013 
2:30 p.m. 
Testimony of BIA-Hawaii 

 

 

contractors often have the staff to do all the work in-house. This increases the price of work because several 
subcontractors’ GET are included in the contract bids.  
 
     Act 105 made the playing field uneven, giving larger companies, many of whom are not locally-owned, an 
advantage over small- and medium-sized companies. Furthermore, Act 105 increases taxes, which in turn 
increases the cost of new construction and renovation projects, for both private and public projects, effectively 
halting the anticipated recovery of the construction industry. 
 
     For the foregoing reasons, BIA-Hawaii is in strong support of H.B. 1194. 
 
     Thank you for the opportunity to express our views on this matter. 
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Testimony to the House Committee on Consumer Protection & Commerce 
Wednesday, February 6, 2013 
2:30 p.m. 
State Capitol - Conference Room 325 

 
RE: H.B. 1194, RELATING TO SUBCONTRACTORS 

 
Dear Chair McKelvey, Vice-Chair Kawakami, and members of the committee: 
 
     My name is Gladys Marrone, Director of Government Relations for the Building 
Industry Association of Hawaii (BIA-Hawaii), the voice of the construction industry. 
BIA-Hawaii promotes its members through advocacy and education, and provides 
community outreach programs to enhance the quality of life for the people of 
Hawaii. BIA-Hawaii is a not-for-profit professional trade organization, chartered in 
1955, and affiliated with the National Association of Home Builders. 
 
     BIA-Hawaii strongly supports H.B. 1194, which repeals the temporary 
suspension under Act 105, SLH 2011, on the general excise tax exemption on 
amounts deducted from the gross income of subcontractors. Prior to Act 105, 
contractors were able to deduct the amount they paid to subcontractors when 
calculating their tax liability on construction projects. 
 
     In 2011, in an attempt to help close a $1.3 billion deficit in the State’s budget, 
Act 105 was passed to suspend various tax exemptions under Chapter 237-13. Of 
particular concern relates to Chapter 237-13(3)(B), which includes “amounts 
deducted from the gross income received by contractors.” According to the 
Department of Taxation, this particular suspension alone would have generated 
approximately $135 million in new revenue through FY 2013. This amount reflects 
34% of the revenue generated by the suspension of 22 exemptions. However, in 
May 2012, the Department of Taxation reported that suspension of the 
subcontractor’s deduction was expected to generate only $50 million in new 
revenues in 2012, and even less in 2013. 
 
     The subcontractors deduction was created over 75 years ago to prevent the 
“pyramiding” (double taxation) of the GET. This is typical in construction-related 
projects where work is performed by various specialty contractors. If a general 
contractor passes on a 4% tax to his customer and the general contractor hires a 
subcontractor to perform part of the work, the general contractor cannot deduct 
payments made to the subcontractor, even if the subcontractor has charged the 
general contractor for his portion of the work at 4%. 
 
     Act 105’s suspension of the subcontractors’ deduction has made it difficult for 
small- and mid-size contractors to compete with large contractors. Smaller 
contractors need help from consultants and subcontractors because they lack the 
necessary licenses to complete all aspects of a project themselves, while big  
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Representative Angus McKelvey, Chair 
Consumer Protection & Commerce 
Wednesday, February 6, 2013 
2:30 p.m. 
Testimony of BIA-Hawaii 

 

 

contractors often have the staff to do all the work in-house. This increases the price of work because several 
subcontractors’ GET are included in the contract bids.  
 
     Act 105 made the playing field uneven, giving larger companies, many of whom are not locally-owned, an 
advantage over small- and medium-sized companies. Furthermore, Act 105 increases taxes, which in turn 
increases the cost of new construction and renovation projects, for both private and public projects, effectively 
halting the anticipated recovery of the construction industry. 
 
     For the foregoing reasons, BIA-Hawaii is in strong support of H.B. 1194. 
 
     Thank you for the opportunity to express our views on this matter. 
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Testimony of Thomas J. Smyth, CEcD 

 

Before the  

House Committee on Consumer Protection & Commerce 

 

Monday, February 6, 2013, 2:30 p.m.  Conference Room 325 

On 

HB 1194 Relating to Subcontractors 

Chair McKelvey, Vice Chair Kawakami and Committee Members: 

 

Having worked in DBEDT on tax and regulatory issues for many years I am 

very aware of the provisions of Act 105, SLH 2011.  In particular the provision that 

provided for removal of the exemption on taxation of construction contractors and 

subcontractors. I strongly support HB 1194 that repeals the temporary suspension 

of this particular tax policy. 

 

The nominal purpose of Act 105 was to increase state tax revenue by removing 

several GET exemptions. This purpose has not been met as projected as construction 

contracts were restructured to reduce subcontractor payments and many construction, 

maintenance and repair contracts where deferred when costs rose significantly.  

 

Ironically, major cost increases in construction, repair and maintenance 

contracting are being seen by the state government itself. Agencies such as DOT, DAGS, 

DOE and UH are among the largest construction entities in our state.  

 

This leads to the conclusion that not only has the projected revenue from this 

exemption repeal not meet expectations, but in fact the state is spending more revenue 

because of the law.  

 

Please move this measure to the Finance Committee for further favorable 

consideration. 

 

Thank you for the opportunity to provide testimony on this important bill.  
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Hawari 
Construction 
Alliance 

P.O. Box 179441 
Honolulu. HI 96817 

(808)348.8885 

February 6, 2013 

House Committee on Consumer Protection and Commerce 
Havvaili State Capitol 
Honolulu, Hawah 96813 

RE: Testimony supporting HR 1194, relating to subcontractors. 

Dear Chair McKelvey, Vice Chair Kawakami, and members of the committee: 

The Hawaii Construction Alliance supports HR 1194, which would repeal the temporary 
suspension under Act 105, SLH 2011, on the general excise tax exemption on amounts deducted 
from the gross income of subcontractors. 

The Hawah Construction Alliance is comprised of the Hawaii Regional Council of Carpenters; 
the Hawaii Masons Union, Local 1 and Local 630; the Laborers' International Union of North 
America, Local 368; and the Operating Engineers, Local 3. Together, the four member unions of 
the Hawari Construction Alliance represent 15,000 working men and women in the four basic 
crafts of Hawaits construction industry. 

Prior to the institution of Act 105, contractors were able to deduct the amount they paid to 
subcontractors when calculating their tax liability on construction projects. This deduction had been in 

place for over 75 years, and had the effect of preventing the "pyramiding" of the GET when 
contractors hired subcontractors to perform part of the work on a project. By suspending this 
deduction, Act 105 increased the cost of new construction and renovation projects in both the 
public and private sector. 

The Hawaii Construction Alliance believes that restoring the GET exemption would have a 
position effect on the industry at this critical time in our state's economic recovery. We 
respectfully ask for the committee's support for HB 1194. 

Mahalo for the opportunity to testify on this matter. 

Aloha, 

S?C obast-ccaa 

Tyler Dos Santos-Tam 
Executive Director 
Hawai` i Construction Alliance 
execdir @ h awai iconstructional 1 iance.org  
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